Advisory Council Meeting

Wednesday, April 17, 2024
Present: Ronnie Watson, Greg Brown, Charles Kelly, Miguel Valenzuela, Kelly Judice, Lisa Yauck, and Cassi Laxton.  Absent: Ramon “Noon” Vela, Elbre “Frosty” Hickerson, and Kerry Symons 
Mrs. Laxton told the board that FPC is starting summer and fall registration; no enrollment numbers were given.  

The number of graduates this year is as follows:

· 80 total graduates

· Associate Degrees: 24 Students

· Welding: 14 Students (7 of those are dual credit) 

· Diesel Mechanics: 7 Students

· LVN: 8 Students 

· Cosmetology: 27 Students (6 of those are dual credit)

· 28 of these are Pathways students
Upcoming plans were outlined in the following areas:

· Mrs. Laxton told the board of the April/May Bus Class starting with 7 students.  Information was also provided for a Bus Class happening in July.
· The CDL program continues to be the most popular workforce offering.  A revenue/expense year to date of the CDL program was provided to the board.  
· Kid’s College – Scheduled for the week of June 24-27 and July 8-11 with the following classes: Arts/Crafts, Science, Farm, and Snacktastic for ages 5-12.  There will be different activities in both weeks.  
· Water Festival – Scheduled for May 13th.
Other discussion was outlined in the following areas:

· The Perryton roof project was discussed as being within a couple weeks of completion.
· Phil Dollar Oilfield Services donated another flatbed trailer for the CDL program, PISD donated a bus for the diesel program, and the City of Perryton donated a dump truck to the diesel program.  

· The CDL program was able to purchase an additional truck and trailer through the TRUE grant.  

· The Pathways Fundraiser/Silent Auction raised $7,480 this year.
· Mrs. Laxton asked the board for feedback on the property used for the Perryton Cosmetology program.  The lease on the facility will be up at the end of 2027, and the facility is not meeting the needs of the program due to the number of students served.  A task force will be put together over the next year to address the issues and come up with possible solutions.
· The board discussed the 2024-2025 proposed budget for the Allen Campus.
